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Mission Statement 
As followers of Jesus 

Christ, our mission is 

to make Christian  

Disciples:  

 by using our spiritual 

 gifts; by practicing 

 the means of grace; 

 and by living our 

 faith. 

              
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 2, Elevator Celebration (page 3) 

September 8, UMW Meeting (page  5) 

September 9, Bible Study begins (page 3) 

September 20, Picnic (page  10) 

September 22, Evergreen (page  7) 

September 26, Used Clothing Drive (page 11) 

 

Stepping Up, Stepping Out 
September kicks off with our annual Stewardship Campaign, inviting us to look 

at our place in Godôs creation and our challenge to respond in faith. We will kick 

off our journey at the picnic, where Rev. Dave will look at the question of 

Whose Stuff Is It? which will explore the issue of just who owns all our stuff? 

Us, or God? Then on September 27, we will look at a question that is often 

asked, Whatôs In It for Me? After all, we talk a lot about tithing in the church, 

but just what do we get out of it? Why is it so important? And why should we 

bother. Then on October 4, Rev. Dave will conclude this series by looking at 

how we commit to God actual ends up Shaking the Gates of Hell. It is so easy to fall into the trap that what we 

give, what we commit, what we are willing to risk makes no difference. But it does make a difference; a big  

difference. Weôll conclude that service by making our annual pledges to the mission and ministry of the church. 

Talking about money and stewardship is never fun or comfortable, but it is important.  

Please donôt miss the journey! 

 

 

 

Worship  

returns to 

10 AM on September 13 
 

All are Welcome!! 
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 Some Thoughts from Me ñRev. Dave 

we forge an alliance with the abused womenôs 

network? Do we offer community health initia-

tives and other programs on a regular basis? 

What about adding Girl Scouts to our current 

support of scouting? What about all of the oppor-

tunities I donôt even know are out there but are 

just waiting for us to discover? Exciting? Yes. 

Overwhelming. You bet. Frightening? Believe it! 

That is why I have been turning to those words 

from Joshua. That verse has  become one of my 

favorite verses in the Bible. The words are spe-

cial for two reasons. First, they are hand-painted 

on a dish that sits on my bookcase in the office; a 

gift from a young member of a previous appoint-

ment. She told me she wanted to give me some-

thing that would encourage me when times 

seemed dark or scary. Second, I have found myself 

drawing the inspiration she hoped I would receive 

time and again from those words, because every time 

I look at that dish I remember a) the faith she had in 

me as her pastor, and b) the faithfulness of God who 

has never let me down. I look at those words now and 

I know that what lies ahead for us, though frightening 

because it is unknown, is already covered by Godôs 

amazing grace. 

     So, what happens next? Well, to start with, not 

much. We will wait a couple months in order to 

simply take time to ñlive into our new space.ò After 

all, we need to see how this new project feels and 

what it allows us to do. Then we will begin. Near the 

end of the year, or early in 2016, we will engage in a 

series of planning sessions involving the entire 

church. The purpose of these sessions will be to help 

us develop a strategic plan, which is just a fancy way 

of saying we are going to try to prayerfully figure out 

where God is calling us to go and who God is calling 

us to be in light of this new elevator (and everything 

that comes with it). What opportunities are ñout thereò 

for us to respond to? Which opportunities feel like a 

good fit? And what do we think the church and our 

community will be like in 3-5-10 years? From there 

we will develop at tactical plan; a plan to take one or  
 

Continued on page 3. 

         
 

 

 ñI hereby command you: Be 
strong and courageous; do 

not be frightened or dis-

mayed, for the Lord your 

God is with you wherever 

you go.ò (Joshua 1:9) 

T 
hose words 

were spoken 

by God to 

Joshua as he prepared 

to lead the Hebrew peo-

ple into the Promised Land. He had 

just taken over for Moses and knew he had big shoes 

to fillðimpossibly big shoes! People were looking to 

him for direction. They were looking to him for an-

swers. They were looking to him for hope. So many 

people. So much opportunity. So many chances to get 

it right. So many chances to get it wrong. I am sure 

that Joshua was scared to death. If only he could see 

what the future held. If only he could be sure of suc-

cess. But following God is an act of faith, not certain-

ty. We never know what the future holds, but the 

words God spoke to Joshua reminds us who it is that 

holds the future. 

Today you and I stand at a similar shoreline, and it is 

just as scary. The elevator is here (or will be within the 

next few days). That means we will be moving back 

into the sanctuaryðfamiliar and welcome groundð

but it also means that we will be facing a world of un-

knowns. This elevator will open vistas and opportuni-

ties before us that we cannot even begin to imagine, 

and that is scary. 

We know that the elevator will make it easier for 

people to get to worship who have difficulty with 

stairs. We know that those who need handicapped ac-

cessible restrooms will now be accommodated. That is 

the easy part, the safe part, the comfortable part. But 

what about everything else that comes with this pro-

ject? What new programs are waiting out there for us 

to discover, explore, and embrace? Do we begin to 

host a respite program for persons with dementia? Do  
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two of  those opportunities and make them a reality. As I said, it will be a church-wide effort, and we will be looking for 

everyone to   participate. 

     As I look at our new elevator, the restrooms, the hospitality suite, and all of the changes we have made, and as I  

ponder those powerful words of promise that God spoke to Joshuaðand I believe is now speaking to usðI canôt help 

but ask the question, just where does our elevator take us? Up and down or up and outðinto the world? ñBe strong and 

courageous.ò  Those are words to inspire because they are words we can trust.  

             May God continue to bless us and lead us as we embark on the next step of this, our amazing journey. 
 

         Dave 

Thoughtsñcontinued 

        Elevator CelebrationðSunday, September 13 
 

W e have waited a long time, worshipped in Fellowship Hall for what seems like forever (actually, it was eight months), choked on 

construction dust, rearranged our schedules and programs, and now the 

time has come. The elevator is finished!!! Thatôs right. What we have 

hoped and prayed for is finally here. The elevator, the new restrooms, and 

the new hospitality suite are ready for us to use. HUMC is now handi-

capped accessible. The time has come for us to dedicate, consecrate, and 

celebrate what God has provided. 

        On Sunday, September 13, we will formally consecrate the elevator 

and dedicate it to Godôs service. We will celebrate the hard work, faithful 

dedication, and commitment of the men and women who oversaw this project; thank those who provided 

through the use of their time and talents; and praise God for His unfailing faithfulness. This will take place 

during a very special worship service at 10:00 AM. The worship service will start in the sanctuary and later 

move to the Betty Wightman Room where the service will conclude and will be followed by a reception.  

Mark your calendars. You wonôt want to miss this Sunday.  

After all, we have waited, worked, and prayed for it for a very long time.  

Bible Study Schedule 
September is here, and that means it is time for Bible Study to begin again.  

As always, we will offer two options each week (Wednesday evenings at 7,  

Thursday afternoons at 2) so you can come when it fits your schedule. This  

yearôs line-up should be very exciting (see brochure later in this newsletter),  

and starts with a very odd coupleðJonah and Ruth.  The book of Jonah uses the character of an outrageous 

excuse of a prophet to show the leaders and people of Judah just how foolish they looked with their insistence 

on isolationism and the exclusion of "the other." It asks the question, "If God loves the outsider, shouldn't 

we?" This is a 4 session study that begins September 9 and 10. The book of Ruth is an idealized story of what 

life would look like if God's people treated each other with His loving-kindnessðinsiders and outsiders alike. 

A key understanding in Ruth is that God uses these acts of the gives to all, whether they realize it or not. This 

5 session study begins October 21 and 22.  Study books will be available in the Fellowship Hall in early Sep-

tember, and we are asking for a $19 donation to cover the cost of the book (one donation covers both ses-

sions). If you cannot afford the donation, simply speak with Rev. Dave as scholarship assistance is available.  
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Home Visitation Program 
There is an exciting new program coming to HUMCðHome  

Visitation. What is it? It is a chance for us to stay connected as a  

congregation. We have many folks who simply cannot get to  

church on a Sunday for a variety of reasons (usually health related). Rev. 

Dave tries to visit, but there is only so much he can do. So we are inviting 

members of the congregation to get involved.  
 

How does it work? It is really very simple. There 

will be a visitation box in the church office with 

index cards for each of our shut-ins/persons in need 

of a visit. The card will list the name, address, phone number, and any special contact 

information you might need. Simply take the card, call the person, and go visit. Thatôs 

it. When you are done, please note the date of your visit on the card, as well as any in-

formation you feel is important, and return the card to the box in the office. It really is that simple. 

Visitation 

Box 

 

For some time now a team of dedicated volunteers has been taking com-

munion to some of our shut-ins the first Sunday of the month. This has 

been a very powerful ministry, allowing those who are unable to get to 

church to remain connected to the Body of Christ, and to receive Godôs 

grace in the Holy Sacrament. It is easy. It is fun. But more importantly, it is 

life changing. If you would like to become a part of this powerful ministry, 

please speak with Rev. Dave. This is a wonderful way to live out our call to 

be the hands and feet of Jesus. 

What does a mother do when her child has no shoes? 

We take for granted all the blessings that we have in this great country  of 

ours, but others around the world are much less fortunate.  The NOMADS 

UMC is conducting a drive for black shoes for children from pre-K through 

high school.  Please look into your closets, see if you have any good, used 

shoes that children (big and small)  in Central America could wear to school.  

The NOMADS UMC is trying to provide a pair of shoes to each child so they 

will be free of parasites entering their body through their bare feeté..there are probably lots of good shoes 

within the walls of Enfieldé.how many can we gather by Sunday, September 13?  Ask your friends, 

neighbors and relatives for their contributions.  If our church could gather 50 pairs of black shoes, along with 

other NOMADS UMCs, this project will be a whopping success.  Please no high heels as the young ladies 

need flat shoes.  Both boysô and girlsô shoes are needed.  (And some kids have big feet so those sizes are 

needed, too.)  Once all the shoes are gathered at the Mercedes UMC in Texas, they will be delivered person-

ally to the ñSchool Shoe Store.ò  If any of you have a means to get this info to others in the school systems, 

that would be great!  Remember, our cut off is Sunday, September 13, so letôs make this a big box for our 

NOMADS from HUMC to bring to the NOMADS annual meeting at Kalamazoo, Michigan.  Spread the 

wordé..we need black school shoesé.A box is located at the rear of Fellowship Hall.  (They prefer only 

black so no child will feel ñdifferentò from another.) 
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                                 SEPTEMBER 8, 6:30 PM 

                        POTLUCK SUPPERðFELLOWSHIP HALL  
 

           PROGRAM:  ñHow Important is the Cooper Community  

                     Center to the Lives of Women and Children in  

                                Roxbury, MA, and Why do we Care?ò 
 

Cooper is a Community Center in Boston, begun 99 years ago by a  couple of Methodist  

women, hoping to make a safe place for the children of this neighborhood to play, learn and  

socialize.  Cooper provides for  underserved children and their familiesô---vital educational  

services that facilitate growth, development and creative groundwork for their future success, while support-

ing their  families in various ways.  Their accreditation is by NAEYCéjust like our own Here Wee Grow! 

Preschool. Come and hear how they are doing 99 years later!  Cooper is the only National Methodist 

 Mission Institution in New England. 
 

        This is our Fall pot-luck supper to which all men, women and school age children are invited.  (Bring a 

dish to share, as well as your own plate and silverware.  Drinks, cups and napkins will be provided.) 
 

 Be sure to pick up your individual ñWorld Thank Offeringò container this evening; containers will then 

be turned in at our November meeting. 
 

Chair: Bobbi Bragan 

Hostesses: Marie Prior, Janette Young, Doris Mack-Perez 

United Methodist Womenñ Linda Borio 

          COMMUNION OFFERING FOR SEPTEMBER 
The month of August was designated to Here Wee Grow.  We hope that you have support-

ed this program during August for those families who are struggling and want the best for 

their tots. For September, our communion offering will be for the Church Mission 

shares.     Please be as generous as you can as we try to fulfil this obligation of our church. 

A New World for Greeters 

Our new elevator is opening up whole new areas for outreach and hospitality, and that 

will change the way we do some things we have always done. And one of the first are-

as impacted by this brave, new world is the work of our Sunday morning greeters. Pre-

viously the greeters were stationed in the back of the sanctuary to welcome those com-

ing in from the street, but our new look will change that. In order to provide the utmost 

in hospitality to those who may be visiting us we are going to post greeters at the door 

to the Betty Wightman Room and the parking lot door (the ushers will welcome anyone coming in through 

the sanctuary doors). Their job will be to welcome folks, and give directions on how to get around our facili-

ty. It is an important job, because for most visitors the greeters will be the first friendly face they see. We will 

be asking the greeters to ñstay at their postò until the service has begun, after which they will be invited to 

join us in the sanctuary.  

 Kathy Kelley is currently our Greeter Coordinator. When she calls asking if you would be willing to 

serve as a greeter, we hope you will say yes, and make our goal of offering hospitality and welcome a reality. 
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May 

was a  

Busy Month  

Here Wee Grow!ñ Phyllis Phelan 

  

S 
eptember brings happy children eager to begin 

school and also happy parents who were ready 

for children to begin school!  We have seven-

teen three year olds and fifty-six four year old.  

 We also have nine staff members: Ms. Mandi 

Herzig, Ms. Jennifer Doolan, Mrs. Robin Barrett, Mrs. 

Patti Glaspie, Mrs. Penny Riley, Mrs. Trudy Heck, Mrs. 

Mary Jo Gilbert and Mrs. Tara Adam. All are returnees 

with the exception of Mrs. Adam who is joining our staff 

this year since Ms. Chatey left us to return to school.  

Mrs. Adam and her husband Rick have four children 

ages two to nine year of age.  The three older children 

attend St. Marthaôs School.  Mrs. Adam will be teaching 

one of the morning four-year-old classes.  She has re-

cently received her early childhood degree from Bay 

Path University.  We welcome Tara to our school. 

 Later this month we will host an Open House for 

parents and other family members to come and visit their 

childôs classroom and have time to mingle with other 

HWG families.  A small reception will also be included 

in this evening. 

With the elevator in place, all of our family members 

will be able to join us on the top floor. This includes 

members of the congregation as well.  Youôll have to 

 

come and visit us too. There will be no excuses 

now!  This is truly a blessing! 

 As always we ask for your continued sup-

port and your prayers. We have a wonderful group 

of children and we look forward to an exciting 21st 

year. 

                              Until next time . . . .  

 

 

COMMUNITY CHORUS BEGINS 

We haven't even had our Labor Day picnics yet and already we're 

singing Christmas songs!  Yes, the Enfield Community Chorus 

begins rehearsals for their 39th annual Christmas concert on  

Monday, September 7 (yes, Labor Day) at 7 PM in Fellowship 

Hall.  If you'd like to sing in this 50-60 member group, please  

join us on the 7th.  If you have any questions about the group,  

call Joyce at 860-668-6220 or e-mail her at jyoung40@cox.net.   

 

Congratulations to 

Teachers, Students and Parents 

as the  

2015-2016  

School Year begins!! 
 

May God bless them all!! 
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The challenge is underwayðsending Megan Maloney on Bishop Devadharôs annual pilgrimage to the Taiz® 

community in France. The trip takes place in July of 2016, and we have started to raise the funds ($2,200) to 

make this amazing trip possible for Megan. If you would like to share in this opportunity to help deepen a 

young womanôs faith and absolutely rock her world simply place your donation in the offering plate or mail 

it to the church with the words ñMeganôs Tripò or ñMegan Challengeò in the memo portion of the check and 

weôll make sure it gets to the right place.  

    

  Nursing Home Outreach Opportunities 
 

        

The next opportunity to be in mission to local Nursing Homes takes place on  

Tuesday, September 22,  at 11 AM at Evergreen Nursing and Rehabilitation  

Facility.  As always the worship service will last approximately one half hour 

and include old favorite hymns, prayers, scripture, a very brief message, and 

the sacrament of Holy Communion.   

 We are always in need of folks to assist in the singing and to just  

generally greet the residents who come to the service.  

  Itôs fun. Itôs easy. And it really does make a difference.  

   Hope to see you there. 

 

UPCOMING OUTREACH ACTIVITIES  
 

Keep those knitting needles moving as we will be hosting the mitten tree again 

this year.  There are small hands in our community that are very cold in the 

winter without our mittens.  We will continue with the gathering of food for 

those hungry around town through the food shelf.  The Souper Bowl will also 

be presented during the cold winter.   

 In the past, our Outreach Committee has had several projects to comfort  

others, i.e., necu quilts for the premies, lap quilts for the elderly, junior choir 

robes, choir vests, burial gowns for those premies who did not survive, flags,  

wakee-sleepy dolls, embroidered stars for the vets, hats, mittens and scarves for the homeless, pillowcases and  

a host of many other projects.  If you see something that you think our church could undertake, please let our 

committee know.  The prayer shawl ministry is always in need of extra shawls for the ill, troubled, etc.   
 

 

The next meeting of the Outreach Committee will be on Monday, September 14, at 7 PM.  If you would like    

to sit in on the meeting, we would love to have you.  If you would like to be part of the committee, please see 

Rev. Dave or Sandra Butcher. 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0PDoS1QdB1PQSEAM1CjzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBpcGszamw0BHNlYwNmcC1pbWcEc2xrA2ltZw--/SIG=11vjlsjth/EXP=1327359184/**http%3a/www.marysvillefwbchurch.org/%3fp=821
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Greetings from the Scouts, Leaders  

and Families of Troop 108 
We hope everyone is enjoying the last days of hot, hazy and humid sum-

mer weather. Fall is around the corner and cooler weather too! 

The troop attended a week of summer camp at Yawgoog Scout Reserva-

tion ï Camp Sandy Beach in Rockville Rhode Island from July 26 to 

August 2nd.  Seven scouts and four adult leaders attended camp this 

summer which was our 30th year at Camp Sandy Beach.  It was also 

Yawgoogôs 100th season of continuous operations since 1916 and is the 

2nd oldest operating scout camp in the country.  In 2016, Yawgoog will 

celebrate their 100th Anniversary and many activities and events are 

planned to commemorate this remarkable achievement. 

 In addition Troop 108 had 4 adult leaders working as Staff Members at Yawgoog.  Andrew Stone is the 

Sandy Beach Camp Director, Vincent Criscitelli is the Sandy Beach Assistant Camp Director, Alexander Pur-

due is on the Shooting Sports Staff, and Chad Fortune is on the Waterfront Staff. All 4 staff members are Ea-

gle Scouts from Troop 108 and have attended Yawgoog for many years either with our troop or as staff mem-

bers. 

The scouts were busy at camp during the week having earned the following awards and honors: 

¶ 23 Merit Badges in 13 different subject areas 

¶ 76 Yawgoog Segments in 30 different program areas 

¶ 2 Advancements to the rank of First Class Scout 

¶ Camp Sandy Beach Honors Troop ï 5th Week 2015 (5th place out of 12) 

¶ Camp Sandy Beach Honor Patrol (2 Total) ï 5th Week 2015 

¶ 1st place in: Camp wide Scavenger Hunt  

¶ 2nd & 3rd Place in Troop Challenges after Lunch ï Scouts won 2nd in a ñSimon Sez Yawgoog 

Styleò competition and 3rd place in a 400 yard dash. 

¶ Class ñAò Inspections all week long (Campsite Cleanliness) 

¶ One adult completed his Scoutmaster Specific (SMS) and Outdoor Leader Specific (OLS) Training 

and became a fully trained adult leader. 

¶ One scout decided to stay an additional 2 week period to attend Counselor in Training (CIT) in 

hopes of successfully passing the course and being offered an opportunity to serve on the Yawgoog 

Staff in 2016. 

The scouts also participated in morning hikes, practiced First Aid, learned how to swim, cook over fires and 

on camp stoves,  constructed camp gadgets and structures using Pioneering skills, learned how save a drown-

ing person (Lifesaving), how to correctly shoot a 22 caliber rifle and a Bow & Arrow,  how to safely use a 

knife and ax, how to safely use canoes, rowboats, sailboats, kayaks, and paddleboats, weave baskets and 

stools, sew leather together for handy items, and many other scout and life skills.  Many new friendships were 

formed with other troops in camp and memories were made that will last a lifetime for our scouts! 
 

See TroopðPage 9. 

Troop 108ñ Scott Vujs 
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 When I wrote last time our boy & adult leaders were busy planning the activities for the upcoming 

2015-2016 Scout Year. The Senior Patrol Leader, Connor Juhasz, and his leadership team have been busy 

finalizing this yearôs schedule of events.  While some old favorites were submitted some new ideas have 

emerged and are being discussed and planned for.  We will also continue with monthly campouts, com-

munity service projects, and attending various community activities. It looks like another exciting year of 

Scouting fun and adventure for our scouts!  

Congratulations to Alec Mason on becoming Troop 108ôs 81st Eagle Scout! Alec successfully passed his 

Eagle Board of Review this month. Alec is entering his senior year at Fermi High School and plans to 

remain active with scouts as he prepares this year to enter college. Alecôs Eagle Project was to build 20 

Picnic Tables for the veterans of American Legion Post 80. If you have the opportunity to attend an event 

at Post 80ôs outdoor pavilion, youôll see and use Alecôs picnic tables. 

With the summer coming to an end and school set to start, Troop 108 will resume our weekly troop meet-

ings on Wednesday September 9, 2015 at 7:00 PM at Munsell Scout Lodge. 

   As the Marine Corpôs recruiting slogan says ñwe are looking for a few good menò, so as Troop 108 

is alwaysò looking for a few good young menò who would like to become a Boy Scout.  Troop 108 does 

accept new scouts at any time of the year.  If you know of a young man who is at least 11 years old or 

completed the 5th grade or has earned his Arrow of Light in Webelos and would like to join Boy Scouts 

please let us know. Any young man and his parent/guardian are welcomed to visit the troop on Wednes-

day evenings. For more information please contact Larry Juhasz, Scoutmaster, at cttroop108scoutmas-

ter@gmail.com for more information.   

     Also, keep on the lookout for recruiting flyers coming home with your children/grandchildren 

from school as both the Boy & Girl Scouts hold their statewide Recruiting Night on Wednesday Septem-

ber 16, 2015. 

 Troop 108 wants to wish everyone a happy and safe summer season.  Enjoy the cooler weather, 

backyard BBQs, and spend some time relaxing with family and friends before the fall and school activi-

ties arrive.   

Until the next Steeple Tidings Troop 108 is signaling ñAll Clearò and signing off.  

Troop 108 THANKS the HUMC for its continued support of our troop! 

Troopñcontinued 

 

 

 

 

 

7 Suzanne Scherer 

9 Jessica Duga 

12 Keith McDonagh 

20 Rick Bragan 

 
 

We would be happy to include your name on our birthday list.   

Simply call the church office at 860-749-7098 to be included. 

mailto:cttroop108scoutmaster@gmail.com
mailto:cttroop108scoutmaster@gmail.com
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Itõs here. . . 

 

All Church Picnic  
Sunday, September 20, 2015  

Knights of Columbus  
Rte 190, Somersville, CT  

 

The All - Day Event starts with  
Worship at the Pavilion at 10 AM  

and will feature  
Great Food  

Great Friends  
Great Games  

for adults and children  
Until 5 PM ñ Rain or Shine  

Contact Sue Fracasso  

(860 - 749 - 4261 or sbiker@msn.com)  

for more information  

Sign up sheets for working and food are in Fellowship Hall.  


